
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: March 22, 2022 

FROM: Kristina Serezhenkov, OLE RE: #5505 WonJo Tofu House 

Requested 
Action: 

Statutory 
and 
Regulatory 
Authority: 

Staff Rec.: 

Consider refund request for late fee for 2022-2023 renewal and renewal application. 

AS 04.06.090(b): “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under this 
title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend licenses and 
permits authorized under this title.” 

AS 04.11.570: “(a) If an application for a license is denied, the board shall refund the 
license fee less the application fee. (b) A license fee may not be refunded after the license 
has been issued unless the board determines it has erred in the issuance through no fault 
of the applicant. (c) If a license is revoked on grounds that statements made in the 
application are untrue, the license fee paid by the applicant is forfeited to the state.” 

3 AAC 304.105(d) “A non-refundable application fee of $300 must accompany an 
application for license renewal.” 

Evaluate the refund request in accordance with above statutes and regulation and 
approve the renewal application with delegation for license #5505. 

Background:     The licensee is requesting a refund of the $500 late fee associated with the renewal 
application. During the renewal period this license was in transfer of ownership process 
which was only effectuated on 3/22/2022. At the 1/18/2022 Board meeting the transfer 
application was approved with delegation and the applicant was notified on 1/25/2022 that 
the outstanding delegation was a current DEC food permit. On 2/7/2022 the current 
licensee was mailed and emailed an Expiration Warning letter as no renewal application 
had yet been received. On 2/8/2022 the current licensee provided an updated email 
address. On 2/11/2022 the licensing examiner emailed the transfer applicants and advised 
that both a current DEC food permit and a renewal application with applicable fees are 
required before the transfer can be finalized. On 2/22/2022 the transfer applicant 
submitted the renewal application for 2022-23, fees and the late fee and requested a refund 
of the late fee. 

Attachment:   Refund Request 
 Correspondence 
AB-17 Renewal 2022-23 
Expiration Warning Letter 



From: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: #5505 dba Won Jo Tofu House Incomplete Liquor License Transfer Application-Request of Late Fee Waive
Date: Tuesday, February 22, 2022 10:45:40 AM
Attachments: 2022 Liquor License Renewal 5505.pdf

Hello,
 
I have submitted the renewal application for Wonjo Tofu house (#5505) as attached and had to pay
the late fee.
I was told by your AMCO office that the transfer was complete last year but the new owner, CKJ
Enterprises LLC has never received a new license or a renewal notice. It seems the renewal notice
went to the previous owner, Han’s Tofu House LLC and the previous owner did know if they need to
renew the license under their name.
As you see the email string of this email, I was the one who inquired about the status of the license
transfer on February 10, 2022.
Since the new owner did not receive any notices for their new license and renewal application under
their name, please consider waiving the late fee of the renewal application.
 
Sincerely,
 
HOJIN PARK, CPA
P (907)350-9292, Email: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com
 

From: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com <hojinp.cpa@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, February 21, 2022 12:24 AM
To: 'Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)' <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Cc: tokkim8585@gmail.com
Subject: RE: #5505 dba Won Jo Tofu House Incomplete Liquor License Transfer Application- Follow
Up
 
Hello,
 
Please see attached for our renewal application. License and renewal fee will be paid as soon as
possible.
 
Thank you,
 
   HOJIN PARK, CPA
   1131 E. International Airport Road,  Anchorage AK 99518
   P (907)350-9292, Email: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com
 

From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2022 1:57 PM
To: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com
Cc: tokkim8585@gmail.com; Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
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From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
To: "hojinp.cpa@gmail.com"; tokkim8585@gmail.com
Cc: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: #5055 dba Won Jo Tofu House Incomplete Liquor License Transfer Application- Follow Up
Date: Friday, February 11, 2022 8:49:00 AM
Attachments: #5505 dba Won Jo Tofu House Status Update.msg

New email address! Re #5505 Expiration Warning Letter.msg
#5505 Expiration Warning Letter.msg

Good morning,
 
At this time the license transfer can be effectuated only when our office has
received the current DEC food permit AND a renewal application and fees. 
 
The renewal application was due by 12/31/2021 and not received.  Our office
sent out an warning of pending expiration to the current licensee on 2/7/2022
and I have attached that email for your information as well as a response with an
updated email address for the current licensee.
 
Please submit the current DEC food permit as soon as possible.  A renewal
application and fees will need to be received in our office prior to 2/28/2022 to
avoid expiration of this license.   I suggest you contact the current licensee and
make arrangements to ensure that the renewal application is submitted either by
them or by you. 
 
Thank you,
 
 
Kristina Serezhenkov
Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
 
 
From: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com <hojinp.cpa@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 10, 2022 11:12 AM
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: RE: #5055 dba Won Jo Tofu House Incomplete Liquor License Transfer Application- Follow
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#5505 dba Won Jo Tofu House Status Update

		From

		Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)

		To

		tokkim8585@gmail.com

		Cc

		Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)

		Recipients

		tokkim8585@gmail.com; alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov



Good afternoon,

 

Your license transfer was approved with delegation at the 1/18/2022 ABC Board meeting.  The only outstanding delegation remaining is for you to provide a copy of a current DEC food service permit to our office.   As soon as our office receives this we can effectuate (finalize) the license transfer.

 

Thank you,

 

Kristina Serezhenkov

Licensing Examiner

Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600

Anchorage, Alaska 99501

 


New email address! Re: #5505 Expiration Warning Letter

		From

		Elizabeth Hanz

		To

		Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)

		Recipients

		alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov





CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

My new email address is ejmac919@gmail.com. 




I will be checking this email occasionally, please reach me at my new email address for the fastest communication.




Thank you! 


#5505 Expiration Warning Letter

		From

		Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)

		To

		ejhanz@gmail.com; kjcjungam@gmail.com

		Cc

		Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)

		Recipients

		ejhanz@gmail.com; kjcjungam@gmail.com; alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov



 

Good morning,

 

Please see the attached information regarding the operation of your liquor license(s). Renewal applications and supplemental documents can be downloaded from our website under the “Renewal Forms” heading here: https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/AlcoholLicenseApplication.aspx

 

The applications have changed in some areas so please make sure to read the instructions thoroughly. If you have questions, contact the office via phone or email and we will do our best to assist you.

 

Application documents, questions and concerns can be emailed to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov or mailed to State of Alaska AMCO, 550 West 7th Ave, Ste. 1600, Anchorage, AK 99501. Please do not email credit card information. 

 

Respectfully,

 

Carrie Craig

Records and Licensing Supervisor

Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600

Anchorage, AK 99501

907-269-0350

 

5505 Expiration Warning Letter.pdf




Department of Commerce, Community, and 
Economic Development 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



February 7, 2022 



Han's Tofu House, LLC 
515 W. Fireweed Lane #B
Anchorage, AK 99503



Email: ejhanz@gmail.com; kjcjungam@gmail.com 



Re: Late Renewal Application for #5505 DBA Won Jo Tofu House



LIQUOR LICENSE EXPIRES FEBRUARY 28, 2022 



Dear Han's Tofu House, LLC:  



Your liquor license will expire at 11:59 pm, February 28, 2022, per AS 04.11.540 and AS 
04.11.550. 



An application for renewal of your liquor license has not been received by the Alcohol & Marijuana 
Control Office as of this date. If you have already submitted a renewal application for the 2022/2023 
operating years and believe that you have received this notice in error, please contact the Alcohol & 
Marijuana Control Office immediately.  



To avoid expiration of your license and mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, 
and/or storage at your establishment, the following must be submitted to our office by February 28, 
2022: 



• Completed, signed, and notarized liquor license renewal application (including any necessary
supplemental documents); and



• License fee, application fee, and $500.00 late fee (payable by VISA, MasterCard, or check made
out to State of Alaska).



The completed application and all fees must be postmarked by February 28, 2022. They may also be 
scanned and emailed or hand-delivered to our office by 4:00 pm on February 28, 2022. Any questions 
or concerns may be sent to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.  



Sincerely, 



Carrie Craig, Records and Licensing Supervisor 



For: Glen Klinkhart, Director 
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system.
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know
the content is safe.

Up
 

Hello,
 
We were just wondering the status of our liquor license transfer. It looks like it has been changed on
the city license website but have not received a liquor license yet.
In addition,  it says the Expiration Year is 2021, do we need to renew the license for year 2022 and
2023?
 
Thank you,
 

 
 
HOJIN PARK, CPA
P (907)350-9292, Email: hojinp.cpa@gmail.com
 

From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov> 

mailto:hojinp.cpa@gmail.com
mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov


From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
To: tokkim8585@gmail.com
Cc: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: #5505 dba Won Jo Tofu House Status Update
Date: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 2:48:00 PM

Good afternoon,
 
Your license transfer was approved with delegation at the 1/18/2022 ABC
Board meeting.  The only outstanding delegation remaining is for you to provide
a copy of a current DEC food service permit to our office.   As soon as our office
receives this we can effectuate (finalize) the license transfer.
 
Thank you,
 
Kristina Serezhenkov
Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
 

mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

From: Elizabeth Hanz
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: New email address! Re: #5505 Expiration Warning Letter
Date: Monday, February 7, 2022 11:38:18 AM

My new email address is ejmac919@gmail.com.

I will be checking this email occasionally, please reach me at my new email address for the
fastest communication.

Thank you! 

mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
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Department of Commerce, Community, and 
Economic Development 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350

February 7, 2022 

Han's Tofu House, LLC 
515 W. Fireweed Lane #B
Anchorage, AK 99503

Email: ejhanz@gmail.com; kjcjungam@gmail.com 

Re: Late Renewal Application for #5505 DBA Won Jo Tofu House

LIQUOR LICENSE EXPIRES FEBRUARY 28, 2022 

Dear Han's Tofu House, LLC:  

Your liquor license will expire at 11:59 pm, February 28, 2022, per AS 04.11.540 and AS 
04.11.550. 

An application for renewal of your liquor license has not been received by the Alcohol & Marijuana 
Control Office as of this date. If you have already submitted a renewal application for the 2022/2023 
operating years and believe that you have received this notice in error, please contact the Alcohol & 
Marijuana Control Office immediately.  

To avoid expiration of your license and mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, 
and/or storage at your establishment, the following must be submitted to our office by February 28, 
2022: 

• Completed, signed, and notarized liquor license renewal application (including any necessary
supplemental documents); and

• License fee, application fee, and $500.00 late fee (payable by VISA, MasterCard, or check made
out to State of Alaska).

The completed application and all fees must be postmarked by February 28, 2022. They may also be 
scanned and emailed or hand-delivered to our office by 4:00 pm on February 28, 2022. Any questions 
or concerns may be sent to alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Carrie Craig, Records and Licensing Supervisor 

For: Glen Klinkhart, Director 

mailto:lmayes@ak.net
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